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Drainage Work Group (DWG) Meeting 
January 11, 2024 

Following the welcome and introductions, Tom Gile, Board of Water and Soil Resources (BWSR) gave an 
overview of the agenda. Information was provided about the following drainage-related events.  

• AMC Drainage Conference from February 7 – February 8, Arrowwood, Alexandria 
• MADI winter meeting February 21 – 22, Kelly Inn, St. Cloud 

DWG Draft Legislative Report 
Tom Gile gave an overview of the draft legislative report. There is a statutory obligation for the BWSR board 
to submit a report to the legislature. The BWSR board will act on the report on January 24. If the DWG can 
come to an agreement, the report will be from both BWSR and the DWG. If not, it will be a report from BWSR. 

Introduction and Purpose 
• BWSR staff time will be included for estimating the cost of the report.  
• There is a need to acknowledge that work was done by more than just BWSR staff in developing this 

report. 
• The word “partial” will be removed from the cover page and clarify the session law. 
• The report was built around all the topics that were discussed. The drainage authorities’ powers 

report and the alternative repair cost apportionment option may not need to be included. 
• Environmental groups believe that the report doesn’t answer the legislature’s question. It needs to 

reflect that in some way. Outlet adequacy hasn’t been defined. 
• The report should indicate that there is more work to be done. 
• The following language should not be included in the introduction or purpose, nor should it be in 

bold or highlighted: It is important to note that there is not a consensus recommendation with 
respect to legislative action on 103E related policy at this time for “outlet adequacy” or public 
notice requirements for proposed public drainage activities, including a drainage registry portal. 
The environmental groups think it is important to leave this sentence in the report to let the 
legislature know that there isn’t a consensus recommendation. 

• Counties and watersheds believe there should be a summary of the work that was done, where there 
was agreement, and a note that there wasn’t consensus on the definition of outlet adequacy or a 
change to public notice requirements.  

• Tom Gile will draft an executive summary. 
• Chuck Holtman noted that the legislature’s charge isn’t focused. It is to evaluate and make 

recommendations. It would be helpful to include a more expansive summary of what has come from 
our work. In addition, state that the work has led to the following results and that there is consensus 
on some things that will be implemented through non-legislative means. 

• The environmental groups do not want to see anything about legislative action in the report. There 
is a need for a clear statement about not getting consensus on anything. The legislature didn’t ask 
the DWG for legislative recommendations. 

• Dave Weirens said that the legislature is asking the DWG to tell them what they might want to 
consider at the legislature. The legislature wants the DWG, through BWSR, to give recommendations. 

• The DWG did reach consensus on some items in the outlet adequacy subcommittee that don’t need 
legislative action. 

• Ray Bohn thanked the outlet adequacy subcommittee for the work they did. The report they put 
together told the DWG where there was agreement and helped define what the policy issues are that 
need to be discussed at the policy level. By the time the DWG got the report, there wasn’t time for 
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discussion. We are set to move forward in June 2024 on some of the issues that were laid out very 
well. 

• Tom Gile stated that there are distinct differences in the opinions of what was in the outlet adequacy 
report. There was agreement that there were things that could be incorporated into the drainage 
manual. 

• The report to the legislature should include context that describes the that the technical group was 
established, the report was received in December, and the DWG had inadequate time to consider 
the definition and application of outlet adequacy, therefore no consensus was reached on that item. 

• Chuck Holtman said that the report to the legislature should include more content describing the 
efforts that occurred and the work that was done. Guard against saying that there wasn’t progress. 
We have had good discussions but we aren’t there yet. 

• Mark Dittrich stated that the subcommittee worked hard on the outlet adequacy report. The 
committee found consensus on several things and had some frank and honest dialogue. The 
subcommittee defined terminus and the area it impacts. This is one of the best reports he has ever 
been involved with. 

Definition and Application of Outlet Adequacy 
• The report should include the purpose statement from the subcommittee. 
• This sentence will be removed: “and would improve administration of the drainage code and reduce 

both the frequency and the complexity of litigation.” 
• The report should identify the policy issues so the legislature understands what we are grappling 

with. 
• The report should clarify that the formation of the subcommittee predates the legislative mandate. 
• How water quality is considered in outlet adequacy is a controversial issue that has not been 

discussed by the DWG. 
• The subcommittee did have agreement on channel stability, what an outlet is, and the downstream 

extent. Those are important items to have in the report that need to be acknowledged. 
• There was no consensus on a repeatable and defensible process to review channel stability. 
• There was no consensus on whether a project with an unstable outlet could move forward. 
• From a report standpoint, there is value in saying the subcommittee agreed on some things, there 

were a handful of other things that need more work, and there are bigger issues that were set aside 
and need more work. The DWG plans to address the outstanding issues from the technical 
subcommittee’s report and determine the best way to move forward. The intention was to get the 
report and act. We have the report. We haven’t been able to act.  

• The environmental groups want to move forward with a complete picture, not small increments done 
piecemeal.  

• More narrative would be preferable to a table to explain what has been accomplished on the outlet 
adequacy topic. 

• A question was asked regarding how the process works once the report goes to the BWSR board. 
Tom Gile explained that a BWSR committee reviews the report and provides adjustment and 
direction. The BWSR board may make changes. As staff, we work to do the best we can to weave the 
information into the report and take the report through that process. The report may contain 
significant changes between this draft and what the BWSR board receives. Whatever goes to the 
BWSR committee and the BWSR board will be provided to the DWG.  

• The list of topics needs further explanation and clarification. AMC is not comfortable putting labels 
on the terms or the agreement categories without more context. A list of topics would be 
appropriate, but not an opinion of where the DWG is on those topics. 
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• Rita Weaver stated that it would be better to make this section more generic. Some of the terms in 
the list won’t mean anything to anyone. It would be appropriate to say that these topics were 
discussed, the subcommittee asked the DWG to work through them, and the DWG has not had time 
to do so It should be noted that this is not an exclusive list. 

• Myron Jesme stated that until 2008, there was no funding available to help fix outlets. The last 20 
years significant progress has been made to stabilize outlets. The work that is being done is not being 
recognized at all. We are making strides. 

Public Notice Requirements for 103E Activities 
Modernization 

• The way the opening paragraph is written, there is an attempt to divide public notice from a registry 
portal. The DWG was working on modernizing and broadening public notice. The work wasn’t being 
split. We did an analysis of what was there for public notice. The idea for statutory revisions was to 
make the process easier to work with and to add clarity. There were public notice issues brought 
forward wanting changes for various reasons.  

• The four bullets of recommendations are complex and confusing. It was suggested that the 
recommendations reflect that technical review has been done and work is needed to establish 
consensus. 

• It was good to see that due process to interested parties was included. Interested parties are those 
who are directly impacted and have due process rights.  

• Does current drainage statute create legal concerns or is it a matter of drainage law being complex 
and takes time to learn? Chuck Holtman explained that throughout the chapter the issue is 
complication and inconsistent notice requirements. There is ambiguity in “interested” or “affected”. 
As an example, should notice be sent to everyone on a drainage system or just the 20 who are directly 
affected? If a landowner doesn’t get notice, is that a process flaw that would require starting over? 
There is uncertainty. If we refine the statute, we should take the opportunity to address the 
ambiguity. 

• Modernization doesn’t seem to be the right description for the work that was done. Review, 
summarize, and potentially streamline were offered.  

• There are possibilities for other issues to be discussed, including the way notices are done, as part of 
the DWG’s future work. The reasons for the subcommittee was that there were issues to be 
addressed that were not being addressed in the “modernization” process. We went into the 
conversations at the subcommittee with a clean slate and with free reign to go wherever we wanted 
in the discussions. 

Broader Notice 
• The drainage registry portal bill was introduced in 2022 without any consideration by the DWG. From 

June of 2022 through February of 2023, the DWG discussed many topics as options other than a 
portal. It was announced that a bill for a drainage registry portal was again going to be introduced in 
2023, whether or not there was DWG consensus. 

• It was noted that MW would not support the following language being included in the report: 1) 
broad public notification earlier in the process potentially before a preliminary engineer’s report 
(PER) has been filed and 2) a centralized information database for drainage activities maintained by 
a state agency. 

• The report should state that there were multiple proposals recommended, that potential revisions 
to the 2023 bill language were discussed, and that no consensus was reached on a drainage registry 
portal bill.  
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• The environmental groups said that it was their understanding that the DWG would develop public 
notice requirements, including the portal. Those two bulleted items are the key components of the 
registry portal concept. 

• The subcommittee was tasked to respond to the legislative mandate regarding public notice and to 
bring a recommendation to the DWG. The recommendation didn’t have to be a portal. The directive 
in the legislation was that the evaluation include consideration of a portal. While the bulleted items 
are part of what as in the bill, they aren’t part of the legislative language, especially the timeline that 
notice must be earlier than the PER.  

• During subcommittee discussions, the last proposal from the environmental groups included the 
notice being at the time of the PER. They also made a request for an extended review period for a 
PER. There was no line drawn in the sand by legislature or anyone else that said DWG considerations 
had to be about whether notification could be before the PER. The report should only state that the 
subcommittee was to respond to the legislative mandate. The subcommittee had the ability to figure 
out how to address the issues. 

• The environmental groups stated that subcommittee members were operating under policy 
constraints that prohibited them from considering any of the changes they wanted. That is part of 
the reason the subcommittee didn’t come back with any recommendations. 

• AMC, MW, and Corn Growers didn’t have policy constraints. We had proposed and worked toward 
agreements on proposals that created a new public notice at a time that is not currently available. 
Leaving the last meeting, we were asked to consider the statutory review period and come back to 
the next meeting ready to discuss that issue. Assumptions were made that we were not willing to do 
things statutorily. Those assumptions were wrong. The environmental groups walked away from 
something that was meaningful. 

• The DNR should be listed as a member of the subcommittee.  
• The opening paragraph should include that there are notices in statute that are meant for the public 

as well.  
• AMC expressed concern about the way the report denotes that the subcommittee disbanded without 

forwarding recommendations. We didn’t disband. This was a charge put to the DWG and the 
subcommittee was meant to bring back recommendations. Recommendations were provided to the 
DWG that we believed would be discussed at a meeting on January 4, before the report was done. 
That didn’t happen. The recommendation represents the 90% agreement we had before we stopped 
negotiating. There were no lines drawn in the sand or positions of non-negotiation until some 
subcommittee members decided not to continue discussions. Walking away and declaring 
discussions are over asserts an absolute and non-negotiable position. That is not reflected in the 
report. 

• Ray Bohn stated that it is unfortunate that the environmental groups walked away from the 
negotiations. We had a drainage stakeholder meeting the day before the meeting was supposed to 
be held to discuss what our negotiating posture was going to be. Don’t say we were negotiating in 
bad faith.  

• Ted Suss said that Minnesota Watersheds adopted a policy position that essentially says no to 
negotiating. Lines were clearly drawn in the sand.  

• The proposal that AMC, MW and Corn Growers put forth meets many of the objectives that the 
environmental groups laid out for us. It is a new notice and it is earlier than the public notice currently 
in statute. We understand it isn’t as early as they want. Before we left our last in-person meeting, 
Don asked us to look at the review period and be prepared to come back and talk about it. This 
proposal met those objectives. There was agreement that other things would be laid on the table 
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and that the subcommittee would continue to work on early notice efforts. What happened in the 
36 hours from when we met to when the environmental groups walked away? 

• Don Arnosti responded that it doesn’t take any action by anyone other than DNR to make this 
available. He doesn’t feel that it is necessary for the DWG to weigh in on the proposal. We can take 
this up at the legislature. 

• Ray Bohn replied that the subcommittee did not disband or fall apart. One of the parties walked 
away. There is no other way to characterize it. 

• MW has not yet adopted legislative priorities for 2024. Ted Suss replied that he had an email with an 
attachment containing the legislative platform from a MW member. It is fair to state in the report 
that one side chose to stop participating in the subcommittee.  

• Carly Griffith stated that the proposal developed by the environmental groups contained language 
about ways notice could be modernized at the time of the PER. In the introduction to their proposal, 
it stated that this was not a consensus recommendation, but a component of an increased minimum 
review period. She still supports modernized notice at the PER. It could be done outside of legislation 
even if there isn’t an extended minimum review period.  

• Brian Martinson responded that the legislative charge did not require the DWG to come to an 
agreement on a drainage registry portal. The charge was to evaluate and make recommendations on 
public notice. The DWG is not required to meet the conditions of one of the provisions in the registry 
portal bills that have been introduced by environmental groups in the past two sessions. What AMC, 
MW, and Corn Growers are proposing would be a new public notice. There is no current requirement 
that the public receive notice at the filing of a PER. 

• The four items in the list of specific areas of evaluation of “broader notice” will be acceptable if 
“earlier than the PER” is removed. 

• At present, there are no plans for the subcommittee to continue meeting. 
• Randall Doneen stated that he did not have the authority to offer email notice through the DNR. The 

DNR could consider creating a gov delivery for notification at the PER stage. The agency still hasn’t 
accepted that idea. Their big concern is the perception that by issuing the notice, they would be 
responsible for taking comments on the PER. That issue must be navigated within the DNR. He will 
report back on this issue.  

Next Steps 
Tom Gile will remove sections 3 and 4 from the report. There is not a directive to file a report on the review 
of drainage authority powers.  

Additional comments or specific language on the report should be submitted to Tom by noon on Monday, 
January 15. This will be a BWSR report, not a DWG report. 

Next Meeting 
June/July 2024, location TBD 

 The meeting adjourned at 2:06 p.m. 

Meeting notes by Jan Voit 
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